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Things are certainly happening around here but I don’t know if I would
call them interesting. We are a long way off from the Great American
Bash, meaning we have all kinds of time for Rey Mysterio to lose but
still hold up the title. The show is also in need of a replacement for
JBL so maybe we can start that tonight. Or we could just go hard with
King Booker. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with the new Smackdown host: the Miz. After a HOO RAH, Miz runs
down the card, including Great Khali in Piper’s Pit (oh dear). For now
though, we can start with this. Who could have imagined what this would
lead to over the years?

Opening sequence.

Kurt Angle vs. Rey Mysterio
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Non-title, likely so Rey can lose again as Angle is on his way to ECW.
Speaking of ECW, Paul Heyman joins commentary. Cole puts over the history
here as Angle double legs Rey down without much effort. Angle cranks on
the arm a bit and Rey looks shaken in a hurry. They do it again as Angle
is running over him to start. It’s too early for the ankle lock as
Mysterio gets to the ropes and then the floor, where the frustration is
already setting in.

Back in and a headscissors takes Kurt down, which has him looking
shocked. Angle takes him down by the leg again with almost no effort as
Heyman promises a new vision for ECW. Rey manages to send him shoulder
first into the post but Angle runs him over. The Angle Slam is countered
with an armdrag to the floor though and it’s time to go toe to toe, plus
to a break. Back with Angle dropping him with an uppercut as Heyman
announces Mysterio defending the World Title against Sabu at One Night
Stand.

Angle gets two off a suplex and a release German suplex gets the same.
The bodyscissors goes on to work on the ribs but Rey gets to his feet and
hits a dropkick. A DDT plants Angle and there’s a spinning headscissors
to put him down again. Rey dropkicks him to the floor and a sliding
headscissors has Angle down on the floor. The springboard seated senton
gets two back inside but Angle snaps off a release German suplex to flip
Rey upside down.

Rey grabs a rollup for two but Angle runs him over with a clothesline.
The Angle Slam connects for two with Rey having to use the ropes for the
break. Rey is right back with the 619 but Angle runs the ropes to break
up the frog splash. A sunset flip is countered into the ankle lock, which
is reversed with a rollup. Angle counters the 619 though and there’s an
overhead belly to belly out to the floor for the countout.

Rating: B. They were getting going in the end and then Rey loses because
that’s what he does to everyone but JBL. It wouldn’t be right to have Rey
look like he can beat someone like Angle because the World Title means
nothing while it’s on Rey. It’s annoying, but it’s what we’re stuck with
for the time being. But hey, at least that unproven kid Kurt Angle looks
good on his way to the new show.



Batista is back in five weeks.

Bobby Lashley is proud of his US Title and can’t wait to earn respect in
all of his title defenses. Tonight, he’s starting with Booker T.

Nunzio needs Vito in his corner tonight.

Nunzio vs. Matt Hardy

Hardy works on the arm to start and takes him down to the mat for a
headlock. A slam sets up an elbow for two but Nunzio is right back to the
arm. Back up and Matt makes his comeback with clotheslines and the middle
rope elbow to the back of the neck. The Twist of Fate is good for the
pin.

Rating: D+. Just a quick match here, likely to set up something between
Nunzio and Vito. Nunzio is just there at this point and Matt….well he’s
just there too but he has a better history. I’m not sure what else there
is here, but the Vito in a dress thing is not likely to go well in the
slightest.

Post match, indeed here is Vito in a dress to help Nunzio up, sending
Nunzio running off in anger/disgust.

We look back at Mark Henry injuring Chris Benoit last week.

Miz introduces Roddy Piper for Piper’s Pit. He knows WWE calls him when
something weird goes down and now he wants to see Great Khali in person.
Cue Khali with Daivari so Piper asks how much English Khali speaks.
Daivari says none so Piper tells Daivari to leave. Piper looks Khali
over, including from behind, and makes a Brokeback Mountain reference.
First question: what does Khali eat? Daivari: “People the size of you!”

Piper wants to know where Khali is from and then makes elephant noises
upon hearing the jungles of India. Piper talks about how tough Undertaker
is but Daivari says Khali is the new superstar of “the World Wrestling
Entertainment.” Hold on though as Piper wants to speak eye to eye with
Khali so he gets on the middle rope. Khali grabs him by the throat but
Daivari calls him off. Piper slaps Daivari so Khali hits the big chop to
knock Piper out.



Jillian Hall vs. Kristal

Ashley Massaro, now on Smackdown, is on commentary to talk about the Diva
Search. They lock up to start with Jillian grabbing a headlock takeover
but Kristal reverses into one of her own. Jillian’s dropkick gets two and
a snapmare is good for the same. Back up and Jillian rubs her face first
into her cleavage before countering a victory roll for the pin. This was
there for the looks and that works out fine enough. Jillian was trying
and it could have been worse.

Post match here’s Michelle McCool (Cole: “Wow.”) to say she’s new around
here too and promises to teach them how to be a real lady. Maybe she can
teach the guys something about the birds and the bees. The glasses come
off as she promises to make things a lot hotter. It felt like a bit of a
Stacy Keibler knockoff but not as memorable (and more teacherish).

Mark Henry vs. Paul Burchill

Before the match, we take a closer look at Henry destroying Benoit,
putting him on an indefinite hiatus. A big boot and two World’s Strongest
Slams finish Burchill in a hurry.

Post match the destruction is on, with Burchill bleeding from the mouth
to send him back to OVW.

Mr. Kennedy is back next week.

Finlay vs. Caden Matthews

Finlay hits him in the face to start and then nails a hard clothesline.
The forearms to the ace in the ropes keep Matthews down and Finlay throws
him outside. Something pulls Matthews under the ring so Finlay pulls him
back out, setting up the Celtic Cross for the easy pin.

Post match the leprechaun comes out to beat on Matthews some more. Finlay
throws him back underneath the ring.

Video on Sabu. It’s so weird to see this in WWE.

Tazz gets very serious and rants about Jerry Lawler insulting him. If



Lawler is a man, come meet him at One Night Stand. Tazz has one more left
in him so beat him if you can and survive if he lets you. It’s just an
announcers feud but these two are both great talkers so we should be in
for some nice promos.

King Booker vs. Bobby Lashley

Non-title and Booker has Sharmell and William Regal, doing his ALL HAIL
KING BOOKER, with him. Before the match, Booker introduces Queen Sharmell
and sits on the throne like a king should (I guess?). They go face to
face to start with Booker talking more trash and Lashley saying bring it
on. Lashley powers him into the corner but Booker is back with some right
hands.

That’s fine with Booker, who knocks him down and then grabs a suplex for
two. Some chops against the ropes just annoy Lashley but a hot shot works
a bit better for Booker. A snap suplex puts Booker down though and
Lashley is back up with some more shots to the face. Lashley hits a belly
to belly but charges into a knee. Not that it matters as Lashley grabs a
running powerslam for the pin.

Rating: C-. They didn’t have time to do anything here but what we got was
good enough. Lashley gets a win to even things up after the pay per view
and doesn’t lose in his first match after becoming champion. At the same
time, Booker can just point to the crown to keep his heat so it is hardly
some devastating loss.

Post match Regal jumps Lashley and Finlay comes in to help with the
beatdown. Booker adds the Book End and it’s time to bring the throne back
in. With Booker sitting down, Regal and Finlay keep up the beatdown and
force Lashley to bow. Booker isn’t done though and makes Lashley kiss his
foot, meaning it’s time for Sharmell to shout ALL HAIL KING BOOKER (she’s
no Regal) to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. One of the most interesting things about going back
and rewatching these shows has been seeing the arrival of these people,
with  people  like  Khali,  Miz  and  the  future  Hornswoggle,  plus  the
returning Kennedy, being on the list. They have been adding in some
different people lately and it is making things feel different. That



being said, other than Angle vs. Mysterio, this was a pretty skippable
show, which is likely to be the case at the moment as we are a good
length away from the next Smackdown pay per view.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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